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st. Bartholomens Church

CALENDAR - FALL 2023

Zoom activities are by invitation and a link will be emailed.
Conference calls can be made to 339-209-6277 (929-205-6099 for Thurs. Bible Study).
For YouTube services, search YouTube for “st bartholomew’s episcopal church ho-ho-kus.”
For Instagram, www.instagram.com/stbartshhk
For Facebook, www.facebook.com/70Sheridan or “St. Bartholomew’s Episcopal Church

in Ho-Ho-Kus, NJ”.

Here are our services and activities for the coming months.

Sundays 10:00 AM Worship Service - in person or Live Stream via Zoom,
Facebook and YouTube (see details above).

Light refreshments with coffee after worship.

3rd Sunday of each month

11:30 AM Vestry Meeting
Monday through Friday
9:15 - 9:45 AM Morning Prayer via conference call (see pg. 9)
Wednesdays resuming Sept. 20
7:00 - 8:00 PM Bible Study via conference call (see pg. 9)

Thursdays resuming Sept. 14
10:30 - 11:30 AM Bible Study via Zoom or conference call (see pg. 9)

2nd Saturday of each month
10:00 - 11:30 AM Food Pantry open (see pg. 11)

4th Saturday of each month (3rd Saturday in November & December)
10:45 AM - 12:15 PM Food Drive for Oasis Shelter for Women and Chldren
in the front parking lot (see pg. 14)
Saturday, October 7

10:45 AM - 12:15 PM Diaper & Toiletry Collection in the front parking lot
Sunday, October 8
10:00 AM Blessing of the Animals (see pg. 8)
Sunday, October 15
4:00 - 5:15PM Jenna Esposito Concert (see pg. 6 & 20)
Sunday, November 12 Stewardship Sunday Brunch
£ FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK f

ST. BARTHOLOMEW'S B-LINE
Published four times a year by
ST. BARTHOLOMEW'’S CHURCH
70 Sheridan Avenue, Ho-Ho-Kus, New Jersey 07423
201-444-5025  stbartshhk@gmail.com  www.StBartsHHK.com

Unless otherwise credited, photos are by Dave Ackerman.
Send all material and photos for publication by email to DaveAckl@aol.com.
Submissions are due by the 20th of February, May, August and November.
St. Bartholomew's Church is a member of the Episcopal Diocese of Newark, NJ.
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Rev. Cathie’s Reflections

Out of all the voices that surround
us, all the news that we watch or
read, the advertising telling us the
best way to live, the social media
posts expressing many conflicting
ways to look at life, a question for
us could be, “How can I discern
God’s call for me in this time and
place amidst all the noise and
confusion?

While God calls all persons to
ministry, for those that answer the
call, they should think about what
their impact, using God given
gifts, could have in God’s kingdom
on earth and what an awesome
opportunity for exploration that is.

Living in response to God's call
involves trusting the Lord amid
the darkness and confusion while
waiting for the peaceful light to
dawn. But the question remains,
how we are to discern God’s voice
in the midst of the chaos of the
world.

Times of uncertainty have existed
for thousands of years. We are not
the first generation to face chaos in
the world. In the book of Isaiah
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God revealed Himself to Isaiah in
heavenly glory to confirm that He
is King regardless of what was
happening on earth. This intimate
exchange with God prepared
Isaiah to hear and respond to
God’s call!

Well maybe not at first. Initially
Isaiah expressed doubt. In Isaiah
6:5 we get a glimpse of what he
was thinking.

“Woe to me!” I cried. “I am
ruined! For I am a man of
unclean lips, and I live among
a people of unclean lips, and
my eyes have seen the King,
the Lord Almighty.”

Despite his intelligence, and
devout faith, Isaiah thought of
himself as one who would not be
qualified to serve.

In response to Isaiah’s obvious
doubts, God acted.

“Then one of the seraphim flew to
me with a live coal in his hand,
which he had taken with tongs from
the altar. With it he touched my
mouth and said, “See, this has
touched your lips; your guilt is
taken away and your sin atoned
for.” (v. 6-7).

The angel took a burning coal to
Isaiah’s lips, where the words of
sin were spoken the same lips that
would be the instrument of his
future ministry. His heart was

willing to serve and (continued)
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that was all God needed to work with. He re-
moved the block so Isaiah could move forward.

And move forward he did. In verse 8 we read,

“Then I heard the voice of the Lord saying,
“Whom shall I send? And who will go for us?”
And I said, “Here am 1. Send me!”

God revealed Himself to Isaiah for the purpose
of preparing him for ministry. Isaiah heard the
voice of God speaking to the community of
angels, asking, “Who will be the messenger to
my people? Who will go for us?” And this
time Isaiah answered without hesitation,
“Here Am 1. Send Me.” The assurance of
God'’s forgiveness and a new sense of freedom
were evident in Isaiah’s desire to answer the
call. I can close my eyes and imagine Isaiah
having a big smile and saying I'm free and I
want to serve my Lord! He jumps with joy as
he responds to the call and says, “Here Am I.
Send Me!”

There are many people in the family history of
St. Bartholomew’s that answered the call in the
same way, “Here Am 1. Send Me!” One of the
things that we can do as we move forward in
our ministry plans is look to those who came
before us and the seeds that they planted, the
ministries that built the foundation of the
response to God’s call for the family of St.
Bartholomew’s. That response has been built
over the decades and it calls out to us today,
calls us to continue to grow those established
seeds.

If we truly want to serve God and minister to
others, we need to authentically accept God’s
invitation. We do that by examining our hearts
and minds. We acknowledge the gifts that we
have, and we look to improve in areas where
we have said to ourselves, “ I could have done
that better”. Then we need to take time to build

a relationship with God, trusting that God will
speak to us through the sacred texts, music, art,
literature and in many other ways. Just as God
took the emotional and psychological blocks
away from Isaiah, he is ready to do the same for
us. God longs to build our confidence through
his love and open our minds to the infinite
possibilities to minister to ourselves and others
as confident co-heirs with the Son of God, the
Messiah, Jesus Christ.

The relationship is built through prayer, study,
and conversation with brothers and sisters. In
conversation, it is helpful to share where you
are in your life journey and what you feel you
need from God to be an enthusiastic voice for
the Gospel.

This summer we have looked at the seeds of
hospitality, self-care, nourishment, witness,
faith, and the types of soil that our seeds are
planted in. We are going to continue our study
by looking at how the members of our church
family who we love and see no longer on earth
planted and harvested their seeds, the seeds
from which the wonderful ministries of our
church began.

We will focus on one or two people each month
for the next year, beginning on September 10th
with the ministry of George and Helen Clark.
Join us on Welcome Back Sunday as we honor
their memory and celebrate their ministry.

How did they discern their call in their time and
place? What do their stories teach us as our
church family continues towards a deeper
understanding of our call today?

I am looking forward to sharing this journey
with you.

Inthe peace of Jesus.

Love - Rev. Cathie

We apologize for the lateness of this B-Line due largely to our office staff’'s work load. But

we have hired two new office employees, and you’ll read about them in our Winter issue.
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QUARTERLY VESTRY FOCUS
Highlights from the Vestry Meeting May 2023

( June’s Vestry Minutes haven’t yet been approved so not included in this edition)

Treasurer:

Dave Ackerman reported that we are 1/3 of the way into 2023 and our Operating Account is within 5% of
budget, with several income and expense items below budget. As of April 2023, we have had to withdraw
$40,000 from our investments to cover expenses. The Cellophane Flowers concert netted the church $883.00.

Building and Grounds:

Rev. Cathie reported that our church was awarded a Diocese Grant of $38,000 for our roof repairs. Once the
monies are received, we will deposit back into our Capital Fund. Kathy Gabrielle reported that Judy Malhotra has
a contact person for an installation of iron railings in the sanctuary leading to the altar. Kathy has asked Judy to
get a quote for the June Vestry mtg.

Outreach:

Judy Malhotra reported that the May food drive for Oasis was a bit slow; however, 2 new people came to donate.
The Food Drives will continue through the summer, and there will be a Diaper Drive on June 3™. Rev. Cathie
reported that the Food Pantry is going well and that she is submitting a grant to the Diocese to replenish supplies.

Memorial Garden:

A proposal from Horizon Landscaping of Wyckoff for a new/revised sprinkler system was submitted to the
Memorial Garden Trustees, and it was approved 4 out of 5. This proposal then was presented to the Vestry at
the May meeting and received Vestry approval.

Rev. Cathie:

- It has been confirmed that St. Bartholomew’s Church is off the tax records for the Borough of Ho-Ho-Kus
regarding the Rectory.

- Beverley Wolff internment is June 25th and Jim Mathews is August 12,

New Business:

Church Picnic - is slated for Welcome Back Sunday, September 10" instead of Father’s Day.

Ho-Ho-Kus Day — is slated for Saturday, September 9™ and our church will have a table manned by volunteers
like last year with items representing our services and what we are involved in.

Arts at St. Bart’s - the next scheduled event approved by the Vestry will be a free Chamber Music Concert on
June | 1™ beginning at 2pm.

2023 David Hegg Award / Senior Recognition — will not occur this year by the Diocese but reconvene June
of 2024. With that in mind, the Vestry will focus this year in honoring past seniors that were never given the
chance to be honored for this award since St. Bartholomew’s has just recently begun to submit names to the
Diocese for this award.

Old Business:

Technology Ministry: The team is reviewing quotes on the desk needed to store the AV items that will be
placed in the back of the sanctuary. Once the team has approved a quote, the quote will be presented to the
Vestry for approval.

Marketing: Wayne Kamidoi reported that the Marketing team is brainstorming on possible “giveaways” to
welcome newcomers, and to the attendees at our free Chamber Music Concert. Packets of seeds that are
branded will be given out as a symbol of our recent church sermons “planting the seeds.”

Respectfully submitted by: Kathy Gabrielle, VWarden
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Sunday at St. Bartholomew'’s
Worship and Fellowship
Sunday-September 10 at 10am

In-Person § On-Line

Parish Picnic after worship.

ellowilap, food & fon

CHURCH .,
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September 11, 2001

St. Bartholomew'’s
9/11 Candlelight
Prayer Service

Lighting a candle to honour the
memory of those who lost their lives,
those who survived and the many
families and friends who were affected

ﬁ: sy by the September 11th tragedy.
Cem

| ——

/\ We Will Never Forget

Our service will take place at
7:15pm at church.

Please join us for a solemn
remembrance.
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Our ARTS AT ST. BART'’S series continued on June || with a free Chamber
Music Concert. Flutist Jill Sokol, harpist Frances Duffy and violinist/violist Bradley
Bosenbeck performed an hour of relaxing music designed to help us forget the
cares of the world for a while. The concert was free, and about a dozen of our
neighbors joined us for the concert and a reception on our front lawn.

Next up in our Arts series is a concert with singer JENNA ESPOSITO.

From her website, jennaesposito.com: Singer Jenna Esposito made her New York nightclub
debut in 2004 and has been delighting audiences all across the country ever since, with her
dynamic, high-energy shows. She is renowned for her tributes to Connie Francis (who, at age 85,
has said “I've known and loved Jenna for years and love the way she sings”) and Dean Martin, as
well as her tributes to “The Great Italian-American Songbook.” Jenna also has a passion for the
rock and pop music of the ‘50s and ‘60s, and often performs tributes to the music of that era.

In 2008, Jenna and her band performed
at our first Bistro to an audience of over
60, and was a hit. After that, her career
took off and she has sung all around the
country. Now, |5 years later, at Toby
Winiarski’s invitation, Jenna and her band
- with her father, Fortune Esposito, on
lead guitar - will make a return visit on
Sunday. October 15 at 4 PM.

This is a concert not to be missed! :
Details are on the back page. Jenna Esposito and her band at St. Bart’s, October 2008
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MOVIE NIGHT

On Friday evening, August | |, we invited our parishioners and neighbors to a free Movie Night
on the side lawn. They enjoyed a showing of Disney’s “Encanto.”

Jay Studwell and Mike Egbert handled the audio and video.
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Rev, Cathie
welcomed the
audience of about
30, some of whom
are shown below
waiting for the
show to start.
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The popcorn
machine was
a big hit!

o
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All Creatures
Welcome to Worship

: 4" ‘m_.
at St. Bartholomew'’s
Sunday, October 8, 10am

Blessing in the front yard after worship

A " 4 ' B
_‘:._ H 1 ] . ! L
- .
A Gy G Y ) ‘

Please bring some dog or cat food
or toys to donate to St. Hubert’s
Animal Shelter in Madison, NJ
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Our Spiritual
Journey Together...

Monday-Friday at g:15
Call 339-209-6277

Wednesday Night 7:00

The Book of Daniel Continues
Starting September 20

Zoom Meeting ID:
647 470 8829
Passcode: 567580

Conference Call
q29-205-60499

Thursday Morning

Bible Studies

D D | H ) The Book of Daniel Continues
g e or WIth rier Starting September 14
10:30-11:30

Conference Call
339-209-6277

Please check the weekly email for what chapter each study group is working on
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Support St. Bartholomew’s

Purchase Stop and Shop
\‘ . and Shop Rite
Gift Cards

The cards will be available
0 starting on
StoP&Shop Welcome Back Sunday
September 10.

St. Bartholomew’s makes 5%
on all purchases.

Cards sold during fellowship
time on Sunday and at Oasis
Food Drives.

TP 1P OGP G A S G P S S AP 1 S0 e o
T While Rev. Cathie enjoyed 1 F. e | &
some well-deserved time off,
Morning Prayer was conducted
on Sunday, August 6 by Sue
Morgan, Lay Associate for

Pastoral Care at All Saint’s i
Episcopal Church in Glen Rock. (e

3232322223222 222222222




ST. BARTHOLOMEW'’S B—LINE — FALL 2023 Page |1 n

Gt. Banthelemen’s Coured
Feeding Body, Mind, & Gpiuil

Qpenw en the secend Galwudowy
O the menthv 10:00-11:30aun

T thene v a need at anethern time, please call
201-444-5025.

T youw weuld like te velunteen at the pantuy,
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3k Have you ever needed time to just sit and reflect quietly? Well, you should check out 3l
¢  our Church’s back garden. Just a nod to Judy, Christl and Rita who helped transplant our 3l

7N 72N
3k back flower garden by putting in new dirt, lots of flowering plants, mulch, painted the 3k
sz furniture and added beautiful touches with painted stones. Our AA friends are really .,
7R Co ) : 7S
A, enjoying it. It makes everyone smile when they walk through the back door! It trulyisa ,
7N . . . . . N
é:’ beautiful space to sit in and ponder God’s beautiful creation. Pictures below show some ;:,
7N of the new landscapes. O
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3K We are also very proud of our Community Garden that we worked diligently on this 3§
3% summer and ensured during the hot summer that the vegetables and herbs are watered 3J¢

3k and nourished. Sk
| . : . - \
2€  We enjoyed a nice salad party in the garden (see next page) and many of our parishioners &
3K used their produce to create their salads. 3K
Alz . . Alz
;:: Our gardeners met a few times and enjoyed coffee and refreshment on the rectory deck ;::
/:‘ after working and harvesting the garden. The fellowship is always fun and energizing. ’:‘
< Ale
;:: Just as much as we enjoyed the bounty of our garden, we also ensured that we shared it ;::
{, twice with Oasis. See pictures on the next page of the harvest day to benefit Oasis that {7
{  supports women and children in Paterson. 0
N . C )
sz We hope that you will reach us so we can save you a spot for next season to join in our i,
I\ . /N
é:‘ Community Garden. All are welcome. ;:‘
7N 7N\
3% Text by Ghada Harb & Judy Malhotra; photos above by Ghada Harb 3K
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OUTREACH

For the second year in a row, the parishioners of St. Bart’'s m
have generously donated backpacks and school supplies to
our Outreach program in Mahwah with the Ramapo Indian
Children. They were very grateful! This is the same group
that we have been part of our Angel Tree program each
Christmas for many years. Marjorie Taylor began the
program. Thanks in Heaven to Marjorie! The person in the
picture is Marti, a counselor at the Children’s center.

Our monthly food donation to Oasis continues to thrive and we were able to donate
an abundance of fresh, organic vegetables to their soup kitchen along with all the non-

W
W
W
&
W
W
W
W
W
W
perishables. Thank you all our wonderful St. Bart’s gardeners! &L/Qf
— &
W
W
W
W
W
W
W
W
W

James Butzen, a sixth grader here
OASIS , in Ho-Ho-Kus along with several of
'~ his friends, collected an enormous
amount of food which will be
donated to Oasis. The boys wanted to do a public service
and went door to door in the summer heat collecting all

this wonderful food. Charity and kindness has no age limit!
Thank-you boys!

Our little church continues to reach out to our neighboring
communities. Thank-you members of St. Bart’s.

Blessings, Judy Malhotra

MONTHLY FOOD COLLECTION
To benefit OASIS - A Haven for Women & Children

10:45-12:15 on the Fourth Saturday of Each Month
(Third Saturday in November & December)

Front Driveway, St. Bart’s, 70 Sheridan Ave., Ho-Ho-Kus
Let us serve God by serving those in need.

ITEMS NEEDED: Bottled Water, Individually Wrapped Snacks, Peanut Butter & Jelly,
Cans of Soup, Tuna, Chili, Pasta, Rice, Boxes of Mac and Cheese, Cereal, Oatmeal,
Tomato Sauce, Diapers, Crayons, Pencils, Colored Pencils, Sharpeners, Sketchbooks




ST. BARTHOLOMEW'’S B—LINE — FALL 2023 Page 15
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A SEVENTY-FIFTH ANNIVERSARY

The number “1871” carved over the door in the Narthex is the year the main part of our church building
was constructed. Originally it was a one-room schoolhouse on the north side of Hollywood Avenue just
west of Sheridan Avenue. In 1904 the Ho-Ho-Kus Mission Association was formed and converted the
now vacant schoolhouse into a church, which was
incorporated in 1914 as St. Bartholomew’s Church.

In 1931 a parish house was erected on a plot of land
on Sheridan Avenue which had been donated by a
resident. So for a while St. Bartholomew’s had a

ST. BARTHOLOMEW'S CHURCH ABOUT 1914

church and a parish house nearly a quarter mile apart.
But in the fall of 1948 — just 75 years ago — the church
was hoisted onto a truck, moved down Hollywood and
PARISH HOUSE Sheridan Avenues, and connected to the parish hall.

On that day in 1948 a young couple, Angus and
Thail Simpson, happened to be in town and saw
the church being moved. They determined then
and there to become members, and they were
mainstays of St. Bart’s for many years.

Our principal fundraisers were an Antiques
Show and an Action Auction; Thail chaired the
show and Angus was the auctioneer. They have
said that if if we wanted to attract more new
members, we should move the church around

once in a while! MOVING OF THE CHURCH 1948

Over these past 75 years many
improvements have been made to
both the church and parish house,
notably the unique etched glass
windows in the church. We now
have a beautiful facility which you
see here. And despite the Simpsons’
recommendation, we have no plans
to move the church again!

Old photos from “St. Bartholomew’s:
The First 50 years 1914/ 1964”
published by our Church.
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+ MEMORIAL GARDEN RENOVATION +

Back in the spring of 2022 it was decided that now is the time to renovate the Memorial Garden located on
the side of the church. The Memorial Garden Trustees and Vestry agreed. We have the monies needed
T in the restricted funds. Michael Gnerre suggested we reach out to his friend, Greg Lotorto. Gregis a T
+ Landscape Architect. Greg supplied us with a complete landscape design; including types of plants, quantities  +
4. needed and planting locations. Thank you, Greg, for this wonderful donation! The time and effort you spent .|
1. on this project is greatly appreciated. k3

T The plans were sent to several landscape companies resulting in interviews with three. The Memorial Garden T
+  Trustees discussed the interviews and unanimously decided to use Horizon Landscape Company. Since we 4
1. decided to wait until the new roof project was completed the goal was to complete the renovation in the ..
1. spring of 2023 X,

1 In June of 2023 Horizon Landscape removed the existing plantings and replaced them with beautiful varieties; T
4+ including Green Velvet Boxwood, Limelight Hydrangea, Lily Turf, Russian Cypress, Goldflame Spirea and
1. Russian Sage. The sprinkler system was then repaired and renovated. Finally, mulch covered the ground. i3

The steps leading down to the garden have also been repaired. Aluminum railings have been installed on each
T side of the steps. T

On September 10 the Memorial Garden will be blessed during our picnic. If you can, please join us.

Respectfully submitted,
Peggy Kievit
Chair, Memorial Garden Committee

The bumblebees
loved it!

Photos by i
Peggy Kievit T
and +
Dave Ackerman S 5
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+ Prayer Requests +

Kindly keep the following parishioners and friends in your prayers:

Virginia, Joan, Allan, Audrey, Evelyn, Rich, Becky, Jeffrey, Vern, John,
T Rakesh, Brigida, Beth, Jennifer, Grace, Paula, Judy, Bill, Dick, Pasquale,
B Gordon, Cathy, Rick, Andrew, Chris, Mike, Andrew, Veronica, Sherri, Don,
Kathleen, Lisa, Ryan, Lori, Sarah, Daniel, Jen, Milé, Bonnie, Susan, Peter,
Nancy, Bonnie, Jim, Stanley, Denise, Karen, Margie, Toby, Susan

For our nation that we may heal and join together.
For our President, Vice President, and all Elected Officials.
For all families suffering from the loss of a loved one.

Prayers for those who are grieving the loss of people globally,
i & and in the United States who have died from COVID-19. T

We pray for those suffering in our country and around the world.
T We pray for those whose lives are forever changed because of senseless gun violence.
T We pray for the people that have suffered damage and loss from wars and natural disasters. T

T We pray for the people in Maui, those impacted by hurricane Idalia, T
L and those impacted by the floods in Libya. L

We pray for peace between all nations; we pray for the people of Ukraine.

For Wounded Warriors, All Medical Professionals, First Responders, Educators,
Grocery Store Workers, Delivery People, and Everyone working to help our country.

Our Wardens, Vestry, All Ministry Teams, and all Parish members needing prayer.

Please remember in your prayers the friends and families of
our parishioners and neighbors who are serving in the military:

Bobby, USA Jennifer, USA Nicholas, USMC Miles, USA

8 Please contact the Church office at 201-444-5025 or StBartsHHK@gmail.com X
if you would like a name added to or deleted from the prayer list.
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THE ARTS AT ST. BART’S MISSION STATEMENT

The mission of the Arts at St. Bart's program is to reach our community
through appreciation of varied forms of art through the artists’ presentations
of their God given gifts and talents. We welcome All to attend and be
inspired as we seek to make a positive difference in the lives of the people
in our community.

For we are God’s handiwork, created in Christ Jesus to do good works,
which God prepared in advance for us to do. Ephesians 2:10

Arts Team members are Rev. Cathie Studwell, Ghada Harb, Joan Lupardo,
Dave Gabrielle, Kathy Gabrielle, Michael Gnerre, Dave Ackerman, and
Judy Malhotra who designed our logo.
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DONATE TO THE COMMUNITY THRIFT SHOP AND HELP ST. BART’S

The Community Thrift Shop is in the rear of Kings,
85 Godwin Ave, Suite 33, Midland Park, NJ 07432

Google “Community Thrift Shop Midland Park” or phone 201-652-766|
to learn what hours they are open and what items they are accepting.

How your donation helps St. Bart’s: You drop off items marked with #43.
St. Bart’s receives a quarterly check for 30% of the sales of items marked with #43.
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Please remember St. Bartholomews in your giving.

You can put your offering envelope in the collection plate at our Sunday service.

You can drop it in the mailbox in front of the Parish Hall.

You can mail your check to St. Bartholomew’s Church, 70 Sheridan Ave, Ho-Ho-Kus, NJ 07423
using the form below.

But the easiest way is to donate on line. You can make a one-time payment, or better, set up
a weekly or monthly donation. It’s easy to do:

Just go to our website, stbartshhk.com, click on On-Line Giving, then Pledge-Donation
Offering, select the category, and fill out the form. There’s no service charge! And if you set
up a recurring payment, you won'’t have to remember to write a check each week or month,
because your donation will be automatically deducted from your bank account. Try it!
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2 70 Sheridan Ave., Ho-Ho-Kus, NJ 07423
St' Bﬂ?’tbﬂ[()mews cburcb 201-444-5025 stbartshhk@gmail.com www. StgartsHHK.com

My Contribution to St. Bartholomew’s Church
Name

Address

For: [0 Regular Contribution [ Outreach [ Christian Education $
[ Other (please specify)

Thank you for your support. Please send this form and your check to the church office.

<<<<<<< BIRTHDAYS and ANNIVERSARIES (previous page)

If your birthday or anniversary, or your children’s birthdays, are not listed in the B-Line, please contact us at
201-444-5025, or StBartsHHK@gmail.com, or 70 Sheridan Avenue, Ho-Ho-Kus, NJ 07423.

For security purposes, the birthday and anniversary page has been excluded from the version on our website.
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THE ARTS AT 3T, BARTS

Proudly Presents

JENNA ESPOSITO

Sunday, October 15th, 202
4:00 -5:15 p.m.

(RECEPTION TO FOLLOW!)

With
David Crope — Keyboard
Charlie Broelmann—Drums
Fortune Esposito — Guitar

TICKETS: $30.00: Call (201)444-5025
Or go to stbhartshhk.com and select “Event Tickets.”

Or mail your check to: St. Bartholomew’s Church
70 Sheridan Avenue
Ho-Ho-Kus, NJ 07423
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